ISL SECURITY

March 10, 2022

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is to notify all clients of the merger between Sterling General Security and ISL

" Security. Sterling General Security will now operate as ISL Security. The corporation for
Sterling General will be dissolved. ISL Security will have the same capabilities as Sterling with
servicing all accounts. All Sterling managers are now transitioned to ISL Security as of the
merger date on 3/5/2022.

Sincerely,

y S

Lisa Lavizani
CEO, ISL Security, Inc.

Jasofiavizari

President, ISL. Security, Inc.

139 S BEVERLY DR. STE 320 BEVERLY HILLS CA 90212 | OFFICE (818) 400-2328 | INFO@ISLSECURITY.COM



